
FRW: Harry Xaiser May 15, 1989 

TO: John Lyons 
Kay Thomas 

SUBJECT t AFGE/ IAQ Activities 

Dave Schlein called me late Friday to discuss the following 
matters : 

Schlein has received a request to meet with LaQuietta Hardy, 
staff member of the U.S. House Government Activities and 
Transportation Subcommittee (chaired by Cardiss Collins) of 
the Committee on Government Operations regarding upcoming 
oversight hearings on GSA and its handling of the IAQ issue. 
Hardy attended the SWAC conference and has developed a 
strong interest in the issue. 

No date has yet been set for hearings, but Schlein should 
get a better idea of scheduling and parameters after his 
meeting with Hardy tomorrow afternoon. 

Schlein also has been asked to testify June 7, at a hearing 
of the D.C. City  council*^ Committee on Consumer and 
Regulatory Affairs regarding John Ray's Indoor Safe Air Act 
of 1989, Bill 8-163 (copy attached). The bill primarily 
addresses the radon problem. 

Both of these matters offer schlein an opportunity to address the 
IAQ issue before two important forums. We will offer suggestions 
and ideas for his testimony. In the case of the D.C. City 
Council, we will offer testimony language to expand the focus 
beyond radon to ventilation and other IAQ issues. We won't draft 
the testimony but rather provide some talking points and 
stylistic advice. 

cc: Susan Stuntz 
TILMC Representatives 


